J. P. Henderson Elementary

SDMC Minutes

March 8th, 2018 
Opening: SDMC meeting began at 3:00 p.m.   Members that were in attendance are as follow:  Mrs. Martinez Teacher, Mrs. Perez Teacher, Mrs. Ramos Teacher Specialist, and Mrs. Claudia Florez Assistant Principal, Mrs. Barrientos Principal and Mrs. Marroquin Parent, and Mrs. Garcia parent.

The purpose of the SDMC Meeting on Thursday, March 8th, 2018 was to discuss the following:
1. Safety and Security Procedures

2. Testing

3. Budgeting

4. Summer School

1a. The topic on Safety and Security Procedures was of much interest to the SDMC Staff and Parent.  A good portion of the meeting was on brainstorming effective safety and security procedures for Intruder on campus.  The SDMC came up with several ideas that will be further discussed to the Safety Committee.  Then, will bring it back to the SDMC for voting.  
2 a. The next topic was on testing.  Mrs. Ramos discussed for the month of March through May what test will be given to the students.  In the month of March we have TELPAS testing and writing and the Universal Testing for Reading and Math.  In April, we will have the STAAR testing, EOY HFWE testing for 1st and 2nd grade, and the EOY Universal testing for Reading and Math.  In May, we will have the EOY Circle Assessment for Pre-K, EOY Running Record, District EOY assessment, and STAAR for 3rd, 4th, and 5th grade in Reading, Math, and Science.  

3 a. The next topic was about Budget.  During this time Ms. Barrientos discuss there has been many meetings about the budget for the upcoming school year.  At this time nothing has been final.  The board and principals are still meeting and will hopefully know something by May.  

4 a. The last topic that was discussed by the SDMC was Summer School.  Ms. Barrientos stated that J P Henderson Elementary will hold their own Summer School.  Teachers need to be ready for those students that are in need of Summer School promotion and retention.  More will be discussed in the April meeting.

Closures:  The Principal stated any questions or concerns.  If anyone has any items that they would want to be on the agenda please email the principal with any ideas.    Thank you for your time and attendance.  Meeting was adjourned at 5:00 p.m.  

